
1825 they bought a house in Hampshire 
that became their main residence but 
Lea Hurst became their summer home.  
Less well known is Florence’s  charitable 
work in the villages of Holloway and 
Whatstandwell, and she remained 
involved with the villages right up until 
her death in 1910 at the age of 90.

Act of Remembrance 
at hospice
ASHGATE Hospice - so vital in the 
care of local people facing debilitating 
illness - has recently discovered a 
couple of lead plaques relating to the 
oldest part of their buildings. These 
show that the old house was used as 
the headquarters and Auxiliary Hospital 
for the 1st, 2nd and 3rd Line Notts & 
Derby Mounted Brigade Army Service 
Corps Co during the World War One.  

Appropriately, these plaques have 
now been affixed to an interior wall 
adjoining the Chapel. And in this 100th  
Anniversary year of the Great War, a 
Commemoration has been organised. 
People are invited to share in an Act of 
Remembrance to be held at the Hospice 
on the morning of Tuesday, November 
11.  The Chaplain, Paul Bettison’s, short 
service will commence at 10-55 am.

Ashgate Hospice Chapel is a 
remarkable sanctuary as well as an 
architectural gem, and is open 24 hours 
a day for patients, relatives, or those 
same veterans, volunteers and well-
wishers, to use for prayer and reflection. 

Help for local enterprise

UK STEEL Enterprise has launched a new 
£6m scheme dedicated to supporting 
businesses committed to expansion and 
sustainable employment - and Chesterfield 
is one of the areas set to benefit.

The newly launched Equity Growth Fund 
has been backed by the government’s 
Regional Growth Fund (RGF).  A subsidiary 
of Tata Steel, UK Steel Enterprise is inviting 
applications from companies interested 
in accessing funds of up to £1m. The 
finance will be available to support a 
range of projects, which can include 
securing larger premises, investment 
in new equipment, new technology or 
to support working capital needs.

The scheme  covers Chesterfield, 
Worksop and South Yorkshire 
as well as the Tees Valley, West 
Cumbria, Humberside, The 
Black Country and Corby.

The Regional Growth Fund has already 
helped over 400 projects and 3,500 
small and medium sized enterprises. 

Tweets from the trenches

REAL-LIFE experiences from the First 
World War trenches are being tweeted by 
Derbyshire County Council as part of a 
series of events to mark the conflict. 
The content of the tweets come from the 
letters and diaries of Derbyshire soldiers 
who served during the war and which are 
held in the council’s archives at its Record 
Office in Matlock.  
County Councillor Ellie Wilcox said: “These 
tweets are fascinating voices from the 
past. You get insights into the horror of the 
war but also learn about the camaraderie 
amongst the soldiers. 
“Following these posts day by day really 
brings to life what the war was like for 
those Derbyshire men and their fellow 
soldiers.” 
The tweets are posted every day and can 
be followed at @soldierFWW.   
Images used to illustrate the posts 
come from the Picture the Past website 
at www.picturethepast.org.uk

• Residents are being offered support 
to stage their own events as part of 
the county council’s ‘Derbyshire Lives 
through the First World War’ project to 
commemorate the conflict. 
The authority secured a £84,600 Heritage 
Lottery Fund grant to set up and support 
events across the county. Residents can 
find out more at www.derbyshire.gov.
uk/firstworldwar or by calling Project 
manager Glynn Wilton on 01629 539217.

Boost for pioneering 
research centre
EASTWOOD Ladies’ Probus Club,  at its 
meeting at The Olde House, Loundsley 
Green, last month presented a cheque for 
£1,100 to SITraN (the Sheffield Institute 
for Translational Neuroscience), which is a 
pioneering centre for research into Motor 
neurone, Parkinson’s and Alzheimer’s 
diseases. The donation was  received 
from Probus Club chair, Gwen Hallam, 
by the Institute’s Dr Janine Kirby. More 
detail of the Institute’s ground-breaking 
research will appear in a future issue. 
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Last Blue Plaque 
honour in county
FLORENCE Nightingale, the heroine 
of the Crimean War and founder of the 
modern nursing profession, is to have 
a blue plaque unveiled in her honour by 
Derbyshire County Council. 
The plaque to commemorate Nightingale’s 
remarkable life will be unveiled on 
Wednesday, November 12 on the Florence 
Nightingale Memorial Hall on Yew Tree Hill 
in Holloway. The Hall was built in 1932 on 
land donated by the Nightingale Estate 
and is just a stone’s throw from Florence’s 
childhood home at Lea Hurst. 
This is the final blue plaque to be put up 
by the county council to celebrate the 
important people and places of Derbyshire. 
It will be unveiled by Margaret Povey, 
who is Florence Nightingale’s first cousin 
twice removed and her most direct living 
descendant. 
Florence was chosen to be honoured with 
the blue plaque following a public vote. 
County councillor David Lowe  said: “I am 
delighted that we are celebrating a woman 
who committed her life to helping others 
and revolutionising nursing practices 
worldwide. This blue plaque is a fitting 
tribute to her.”  
Florence Nightingale was born in Italy in 
1820 while her parents were travelling in 
Europe. The following year they returned 
to Derbyshire living in Holloway initially. In 

Gwen Hallam hands over the cheque to Dr Kirby.

Florence Nightingale - honoured with a Blue Plaque.
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Ideally located in beautiful Derbyshire in 
countryside between the low-lying hills of the 
Amber Valley, the White Horse at Woolley Moor 
has developed an enviable reputation for 
providing exquisite food and great hospitality.

oWNERS David and Melanie Boulby took 
over the White Horse some seven years 
ago and transformed this erstwhile run-
down country pub into a highly-popular 
dining establishment with ‘familiar food 
cooked to perfection’ complemented with 
a fi ne selection of wines and real ales.

Nestled in two-and-a-half acres of 
glorious countryside, the surroundings 
always presented opportunities for 
future development.  Many ideas were 
muted over the years, but, following 

an in-depth business appraisal in 
2011, David and Melanie embarked 
on an ambitious project to provide 
accommodation ‘with a difference’.

Planning consultants were employed 
to design a scheme which would create 
boutique-style accommodation fi tting 
seamlessly into the landscape.  A 
two-tier proposal with four spacious 
bedrooms on each level – all with 
spectacular south-facing views – 
became the preferred option.

Left to right: Jenna Hardy, 
David Boulby, Melanie 
Boulby and Craig Peters.

 The White Horse
at Woolley Moor:
Desirable suite accommodation, 
delightful views and delicious food
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The idea had a sound and logical 
rationale: the setting is as peaceful, 
tranquil and calm as you�re likely to 
�nd anywhere, yet within a ten-minute 
drive you can be at either Junction 28 
or 29 of the M1, you�re on the doorstep 
of the magni�cent Peak District � the 
second most visited National Park in the 
world � and within one hour you can be 
in Shef�eld, Derby, Nottingham, Leeds, 
Birmingham and Manchester.  A few 
places locally claim to be the actual centre 
point of England (notably the nearby 
village of Morton), and Woolley Moor can 
certainly profess to be ideally located for 
the discerning leisure or business traveller.

With inspirational ideas from David 
and Melanie, the dreams have been 
transformed into reality by Simon 
Knighton of Goodward Construction, 
who has masterminded the project 
from concept to completion.  

The rooms can best be described as 
boutique-style suites, yet a viewing is 
really necessary to get a true feeling of 
their magni�cence; they certainly exude 
the �wow� factor.  Each suite, offering a 
unique retro-feel, has a �ve-and-a-half 
metre glass frontage from wall to ceiling, 

and opens out onto a private terrace-style 
balcony with breath-taking panoramic 
views of the splendid nearby scenery.

Each boasting an area of 50 sq. 
metres, the suites are very spacious, and 
provide a contemporary yet homely feel.  
They all have large, high-spec bathrooms 
with bath, shower and two hand basins, 
fridge, Smart TV and accessible Wi-Fi.  
The beds are king size, top-of-the-range 
and manufactured by Hypnos.  The chairs, 
settees and armchairs are handmade 
by Martin and Parker, a Derby-based 
company making its own quality, bespoke 
hand-crafted soft furnishings and sofas.

The complex is environmentally-
friendly, with the roofs on each level 
being specially landscaped so that they 
are �green�.  The remaining one third 
of an acre of land is being improved 
aesthetically to create a country garden.

Soft pastel colours feature in all the 
handmade furniture and soft furnishings.  
The pastel shades are proli�c in the 
gardens and countryside that surround 
the complex during the summer months, 
and they also appear in that soft dawn 
light of a pearly pink sunrise that appears 
on a crisp, winter�s morning or the 
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